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March 27, 2020

Dear Assisters,

Below please find some additional updates and resources related to Assisting consumers
during this time.

Helping Consumers Who are Newly Unemployed

Right now, you may be helping many people who newly became unemployed. We'd like to
remind you that Health Connector plans can be an alternative to COBRA .

Many people who apply through the Health Connector can get a plan for a low monthly
cost, and some people even qualify for a $0 monthly payment.

When working with someone who has recently lost health insurance that they had through
a job, make sure they apply within 60 days of losing that coverage.

Remember, losing employer coverage is considered a qualifying life event, which gives
members a special enroliment period for enrolling through the Health Connector. The
sooner they apply, the sooner their new health insurance can start.

These new resources are now available from the Health Connector's website in English
and Spanish. Please share them with consumers you are helping as well as staff at your
organizations.

Helping Health Connector Members Report Changes

As you know, we typically recommend that anyone who needs to report changes on their
application does so by the 23rd of the month. During this COVID-19 crisis, we have
created some flexibility for members to report changes through the last day of this month
and have the changes take effect on April 1st.

Vicky Pulos <vpulos@mlri.org>

Fri, Mar 27, 2020 at 4:35 PM
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This flexibility is limited to currently enrolled Health Connector members whose eligibility
change may move them into a lower cost plan type. For example, a person not receiving
tax credits who starts receiving them based on the reported change, or a ConnectorCare
member who moves to a lower plan type. If the member must pay a first month's premium
to effectuate coverage, this flexibility will not apply to them. This flexibility is also not
available to those members who would be moving from an unsubsidized qualified health
plan (QHP) into a ConnectorCare plan with a different carrier.

For example: Member A is currently enrolled in an APTC only BRONZE plan. After
reporting changes, Member A becomes newly eligible for a ConnectorCare plan, but
needs to select a different carrier, as Member A was enrolled through a Carrier
without ConnectorCare coverage. This member will get the new, higher amount of
APTC applied to their Bronze plan for 4/1 and could enroll in ConnectorCare with a
May 1 coverage start date by switching plans and paying the first month's premium to
the new carrier by 4/23.

Important to note, these changes are not reflected immediately in the online system. The
consumer will initially see a notice with a May 1 start date. However, the premium bill sent
to the member with the new lower cost will be accurate.

Helping Health Connector Members Report Changes

As you know, we typically recommend that anyone who needs to report changes on their
application does so by the 23rd of the month. During this COVID-19 crisis, we have
created some flexibility for members to report changes through the last day of this month
and have the changes take effect on April 1st.

This flexibility is limited to currently enrolled Health Connector members whose eligibility
change may move them into a lower cost plan type. For example, a person not receiving
tax credits who starts receiving them based on the reported change, or a ConnectorCare
member who moves to a lower plan type. If the member must pay a first month's premium
to effectuate coverage, this flexibility will not apply to them. This flexibility is also not
available to those members who would be moving from an unsubsidized qualified health
plan (QHP) into a ConnectorCare plan with a different carrier.

For example: Member A is currently enrolled in an APTC only BRONZE plan. After
reporting changes, Member A becomes newly eligible for a ConnectorCare plan, but
needs to select a different carrier, as Member A was enrolled through a Carrier
without ConnectorCare coverage. This member will get the new, higher amount of
APTC applied to their Bronze plan for 4/1 and could enroll in ConnectorCare with a
May 1 coverage start date by switching plans and paying the first month's premium to
the new carrier by 4/23.

Important to note, these changes are not reflected immediately in the online system. The
consumer will initially see a notice with a May 1 start date. However, the premium bill sent
to the member with the new lower cost will be accurate.

Health Connector Requests for Information (RFI)

Health Connector members may receive an RFI when they apply or report a change.
During the COVID-19 national emergency, the Health Connector will not downgrade or
terminate coverage based on their failure to respond to an Eligibility or Special Enroliment
Period RFI.

Health Connector members are still encouraged to submit their proofs as soon as they
can. Documents can be submitted business as usual through the following channels:

» Document Upload, through the Individual or Assister Portal - Recommended
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« Fax documents
« Mail Documents

*Please note in person drop off of any document is suspended at this time. In person drop
of will resume when Health Connector walk-in locations re-open to the public.

New COVID-19 Health Connector Webpage

Visit and bookmark the new Health Connector COVID-19 page for updated resources and
information from our organization.

The Health Connector

H HEALTH
CONNECTOR

MassHealth, The Health Connector, Boston, MA 02115

SafeUnsubscribe™ vpulos@miri.org
Forward this email | About our service provider

Sent by mahealthconnectortraining@state.ma.us in collaboration with

Constant Contact’, "

Try email marketing for free today!

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ik=fd217f77a4&view=pt&search=all&permthid=thread-f%3A1662350890268242974%7Cmsg-f%3A16623508902682... ~ 3/3


http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001lhUdPw2yPirExvS-gPMLwMUsmRyrIWlWg5h_8txHieSYW2fEufN0hA7_-rcUHUy60c1pRylWlUz3rfcuneQNUumh7FuNavj9BtD2JfJp-LvW3OmGaUkGn0f-y5pv8vXPMVZYUZU9uyW0EN-Hr0wo3Svxg4UxYfE-JY5zVaCr8tkLWkIrgD5kyL3LABiFObjCy3lVbrgLoaM=&c=bFT_dVWSohv4ky2uy6pk0QSptlnSnTJmRKN2hvyKpMiTWC9sKxGnBQ==&ch=kLZ-4cpbtSoYtDBzHOCgQ0RnQCFsgbrXTs-SYtTNTAEGGcPmhJCcRQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001lhUdPw2yPirExvS-gPMLwMUsmRyrIWlWg5h_8txHieSYW2fEufN0hJaHrJjthQjt7zSFCgJz4cBjqjlBQUW3f7AV_b5Tygh2UqiLxGrgOUKxwDjUhcO3KfFwnD182Cap6HNwF-3gXv7hVT9PCHmWMSH83RqlL8wffpylkwBddif-T2F00F4W3A==&c=bFT_dVWSohv4ky2uy6pk0QSptlnSnTJmRKN2hvyKpMiTWC9sKxGnBQ==&ch=kLZ-4cpbtSoYtDBzHOCgQ0RnQCFsgbrXTs-SYtTNTAEGGcPmhJCcRQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001lhUdPw2yPirExvS-gPMLwMUsmRyrIWlWg5h_8txHieSYW2fEufN0hNCF-k8vrWfQw2oaUfzKETQoP2_rbDruBEsUIieHTKYZMdPXOVHxfHH7nU7BN3qGGK6rfZfkMVW6Nxz47R2u2omcPcmDswWJ3U2wwaQr7UBdYQWGCC_5q1s7hmCRu3bMcFFL_R1eG4zJ&c=bFT_dVWSohv4ky2uy6pk0QSptlnSnTJmRKN2hvyKpMiTWC9sKxGnBQ==&ch=kLZ-4cpbtSoYtDBzHOCgQ0RnQCFsgbrXTs-SYtTNTAEGGcPmhJCcRQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001lhUdPw2yPirExvS-gPMLwMUsmRyrIWlWg5h_8txHieSYW2fEufN0hD5MtD4oynLXnuH-nPlEOVcFczoSi6Sa8FaA-xBROt3NixzK4DpeFK2P0aulmfgHfR9Fsqk9QQwJo3Ez8yZXmDUA1CQ4_5nIFwo7QUsRLtGD31XctSje3xK2YGkRvBnHcRqD_vHvBHs6&c=bFT_dVWSohv4ky2uy6pk0QSptlnSnTJmRKN2hvyKpMiTWC9sKxGnBQ==&ch=kLZ-4cpbtSoYtDBzHOCgQ0RnQCFsgbrXTs-SYtTNTAEGGcPmhJCcRQ==
https://visitor.constantcontact.com/do?p=un&m=001pQidIAVVWzP1DJeuDHmUow%3D%3D&ch=42e938c0-83ec-11e6-9aa2-d4ae527b77f8&ca=39324c48-f1d2-411a-a92a-be2b72e8f252
http://ui.constantcontact.com/sa/fwtf.jsp?llr=tqqhlixab&m=1124487905811&ea=vpulos%40mlri.org&a=1134098970374
http://www.constantcontact.com/legal/service-provider?cc=about-service-provider
mailto:mahealthconnectortraining@state.ma.us
http://www.constantcontact.com/index.jsp?cc=PM_B2BN&rmc=VF19_V8
http://www.constantcontact.com/index.jsp?cc=PM_B2BN&rmc=VF19_V8

